



21 August 1997

72-0144 - 0/625R2

Tom Coleman, Inspector Solid Waste Division Arkansas Department of Pollution Control & Ecology P.O. Box 8913 Little Rock, AR 72219-8913

Dear Mr. Coleman

On July 9, 1997 you conducted a monthly routine inspection of the Tontitown Landfill. As you saw we were in the process of putting a second scale system in, and the clay liner portion of the new class IV facility has been completed.

Since your visit we have included Jeff Alexander on the State of Arkansas Apprenticeship program for a solid waste license and have enrolled him in the class offered September 9 - 11 for his Class A license. We have also reiterated the importance of removing whole tires from our class IV facility to all our operators and stated any whole tires found will be removed immediately as opposed to waiting until operational activities are at minimum.

If you have any questions please call me at (501)361-2069.

Thank you.

Sincerely

Ronald K. Hunt

Site Engineer/Landfill Manager